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各位慈幼家庭成員： 

請為已亡慈幼會會士祈禱 

祝大家平安！ 

 

二零一九年十月七日，謝維道司鐸 (Fr. Natale Cerrato, SDB) 於都靈去世享年九十七歲。

謝神父一九四八年晉鐸之後前來中華會省傳教，首先被派往上海當神學教授並負責慶禮院工

作，之後往香港仔及九龍擔任教師、管理員和議員，最後調到聖安多尼會院，被任命為會省

財務長。在會省許多任務他以老師、舊同學會神師、青年中心主任及財務長的身份執行了慈

幼使命。一九七五年返回祖國意大利繼續發揮慈幼神恩。  

 

讓我們為謝維道神父靈魂得到永恆的安息祈禱，並求主安慰慈幼會會士兄弟們及謝神父

家人，能懷著信德渡過這悲哀時刻。 

 

天主保祐！ 

 
 

鮑思高內 

摯愛你們的省會長 

 
 

吳志源神父 

二零一九年十月二十四日 
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October 24, 2019 
Dear Members of the Salesian Family, 

 

Please pray for our deceased Salesian Confrere. 

 

Peace be with you all! 

 

On October 7, 2019, Fr. Natale Cerrato, SDB returned to his Creator at the age of 97 years 

old in Turin. After his ordination in 1948, Fr Cerrato came to China Province as a young missionary. 

He was first sent to Shanghai as a professor of theology and responsible of the oratory. He then went 

to Aberdeen and Kowloon to work as a teacher, administrator and councilor. Finally, he was 

transferred to St. Anthony Community and appointed provincial economer. He performed his 

Salesian mission at different posts in the whole province: professor, spiritual director of Alumni 

Association, director of charitable center and provincial economer. In 1975, he returned to Italy, his 

motherland, and continued living the Salesian Charism. 
 

Let us pray for the eternal repose of the soul of Fr. Natale Cerrato and pray for consolation that 

faith can give to his Salesian Confreres and his family, who are visited by the Lord with sorrow.  

 

May God bless us all! 

 

In Don Bosco 

Yours affectionately, 

 

 

Fr. Joseph Ng Chi Yuen 

Provincial - CIN 

 


